
 

PUBLIC MEETING NOTIFICATION 
 

The Reclamation District 2093 (the “District”) intends to hold a 
meeting on May 3, 2022 at 3:00 p.m., where, in addition to regular 
business, it intends to consider adopting a Certificate of 
Consistency finding that the North Delta Fish Conservation Bank is 
consistent with the Delta Plan.  
 
That Certificate of Consistency is attached to this Public Meeting 
Notification.  In addition, any persons interested in their own copy 
of that Certificate of Consistency may request one by email at 
gilman.miller@tpl.org, or sending a written request to: 
 
Gilman Miller 
The Trust For Public Land 
101 Montgomery Street 
Suite 900 
San Francisco, CA 94104 
 
Any interested person or his or her authorized representative may 
submit written comments relevant to the proposed Certificate of 
Consistency to the District to the above email and/or address.  If 
you want more information or wish to attend the meeting, please 
use the contact information above.  
 


